Professional Growth Plan
The Professional Growth Plan provides intensive and targeted support to the educator in cases where a less than effective rating is received on any component of the evaluation system.  Following a recommendation from the principal or director, the Plan is developed by the teacher and evaluator(s) with involvement of the superintendent. Throughout the process, the Plan may be adjusted as needed.  The Plan shall be discontinued whenever, through a subsequent evaluation, a less than effective rating is newly rated as effective or higher.  Educators may receive support through the Professional Growth Plan for no more than two years, at which time the District will make a continuation of employment decision. 
A written recommendation from a principal or director for the development of a Professional Growth Plan will be received by the superintendent within five (5) school days of the finalization of the evaluation process at the school or district level.  Within five (5) school days of receipt of such notification, the superintendent shall advise the educator and the president of NEA Chariho to schedule a meeting to develop the Plan.  During this initial meeting, the evaluator will share specific concerns and related documentation and a process shall be determined to develop the Professional Growth Plan.   

The Professional Growth Plan may include support provided by a Consulting Educator (CE).  The CE will be assigned by mutual agreement between the teacher and evaluator(s).  The CE will assist the teacher in achieving an effective rating. The CE and teacher will engage in a variety of agreed-upon activities, including joint planning, observation, reflection, and feedback.  The CE will not be involved in the evaluation process.
